
 

 September  2020 
Dear Pastor and Friends  

 
 Whom have I in heaven but thee? and there is none upon 
earth that I desire beside thee. Psalms 73:25 

 

We Praise God for Him still reigning on His throne. 
 
 

In all these months I have seen God’s mercy on me, my 

family and the church family. I know He controls everything. By the middle of July I had 

the symptoms of the Covid, I only took the doctor’s prescription medicine and, praise 

God, during 13 days in bed at home, things worked out for good. 

Before all this Covid problem started, we had our missions conference, 

“responding to a prayer. Acts 16:9”. We enjoyed learning from the conference speakers 

and also we enjoyed seeing people from our church respond to the prayer of the ones 

that need salvation. Our hearts have a burden for those that haven’t heard the gospel of 

our Lord Jesus. I don’t know when our Lord is coming but I am sure it is closer than what 

it was yesterday so there is still much to do to preach the Gospel not only here in Mexico 

but even beyond our country. 

The economy has been hurting many families (this is all over the world). Somebody 
that used to come to church when he was a kid, donated boxes with groceries and we 
went to give them out to our church families that are struggling and also to those that 
needed not only the physical food but the spiritual food. 

Ramona is a single mother with 7 children. When one of 
our families took this box to her, she was so thankful that she 
didn’t know what to say. She confessed to the couple that she 
had no money, no job and in her despair, she thought of getting 
involved in drug distribution. She started crying when she saw 
this couple coming to her house to give her “for free” that box 
with groceries. After that exciting moment, the couple began 
witnessing to her and her oldest daughter, both decided to accept the Lord Jesus has 
their Savior.   



 

Our services are going well with this new mode (Facebook). Some pastors have 
decided to close church building doors others have decided to open. We don’t know 
what is next in this world, but we do know that our God is faithful to us and we must 
continue faithful to Him. 

 

 At the beginning of March, I had the opportunity to go 
to south Mexico and be with my brother-in-law and sister to 
share the Word of God at the conference for families in 
ministry. We were so blessed to see how God is good to our 
families serving Him. 

 
Two new converts have 

decided to obey God in 
baptism, how much we rejoice 
with them. Pray for their 
spiritual growth (Monica and 
Francisco). 
          

  

 I am amazed by what WONDERFUL kind of Pastors, churches and friends God 
has put in my path. Thank you for your sacrificial giving even in the midst of this 
pandemic. If in the future things get tougher, I will understand since we have the same 
situation here in our church where we want to keep faithful to all of our missionaries. 
Thanks for having such a heart to give to missions. 
 
 My mom Rose is doing well with the eyelid surgery the doctor recommended. 
She will also be having surgery on the other eye. Please continue to pray for her 
problems with the dry eye that no harm comes to the cornea 
 

All the Glory is to God and thanks are to you for supporting us to be here in Mexico. May God bless 
you.  Thanks for your prayers and all you do for missions. 
 

Special need, if you get to see a good deal in a 15 passenger Van, please let me know. I have been 
praying to buy a van for the ministry. 

 

     Love In Christ 

John D. Perez (johndpg@gmail.com) (011 52 662 201 9192) 
 

Sending & Supporting Church      Pastor Lou Jurva 
Sheridan Road Baptist Church  (989) 777-0550    6911 Sheridan Road 
(www.sheridanrbc.com)       (sheridanrbc@yahoo.com)  Saginaw, MI 48601 
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